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After School…
The Newsletter of Minneapolis Retired Teachers Inc.

Sailing, Sailing 

Welcome Aboard the Good Ship Isabella! 
Our end-of-the-school-year field trip will be a cruise and lunch 
as we sail into freedom on Lake Minnetonka. To join us, you 
must have been vaccinated against CoVid19 and prepare to 
wear a mask. 

When: Wednesday, June 9  
Where:  The bus leaves the Eagles Club at 10:30 am,             

     returning about 3:30.                                                                      
Cost: $52.00 

If you prefer to meet us at the Wayzata Depot, 403 E. Lake 
Street, be there by 11:45. (Map on page 3.)                                  

To Reserve Your Spot: Mail your check to Denny Lander, 4841 

York Ave. So, Minneapolis, MN 55410 by May 18, 2021.
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Growing Up in a Coal Mine Camp School in Southern Colorado                                                           
   During the Great Depression. Part III                                             

                     by Nick Lovdjieff   

Many service men, especially those who had been in diffi-
cult combat duty, experienced difficulty when they re-
turned to civilian life.  By comparison I, and many others, 
experienced  only minor problems.  We did not return with  
injuries and were not affected by what is now recognized 
as  post traumatic stress  disorder (PTSD).  Millions who 
had entered into military service in their late teens were 
returning as mature veterans.  They encountered problems 
where the economy was still undergoing conversion to 
post-war production.  Consumer goods were in short sup-
ply; there was a shortage of housing; and perhaps most 
important for me, good paying jobs were scarce. 

After my sea chest and the rest of my clothes caught up 
with me, I boarded a train to Minnesota.  My goals for this 
visit were to find a job, an apartment, to buy an engage-
ment ring and to make wedding plans.  Job interviews 
made me painfully aware employers were not interested in 
my B.S. Degree with a Major in Naval Science and Tac-
tics.  I had no success finding an apartment.  I became 
very depressed.  Concerned about not being able to get a 
job, I suggested it might be wise for me to request reas-
signment in the Regular Navy.  That upset Evy.  She had 
achieved her “dream job” as private secretary for Min-
neapolis Mayor Hubert H. Humphrey and was not eager to 
leave and marry a transient Navy officer.  Our disagree-
ment worsened when I suggested she was more devoted to 
her job than to our future.  
   
Wanting to achieve something positive from this trip, I 
went to Jacob’s Jewelers and purchased a ring.  That 
evening when we were alone, I presented the ring. She 
looked it for a long time, then quietly said, “I’m sorry, I 
can’t take your ring,” and left the room.  I was devastat-
ed.  During my 11 day visit, I somehow managed to derail 
our wedding plans. I returned the ring and a few days later 
bid Evy a cool goodbye at the train station, returning 
home to Walsenburg to sort out my future plans. 

Late on the day of my departure, Evy wrote a long impas-
sioned letter telling me we had both made a mistake.  It 
was the most important of the 105 letters I had received 
from her.  Some excerpts follow:  “. . . . .  I’m lonesome 
for you and wish you were here so I could talk to 
you. . . .  I wish I had your ring. . . . .  my job doesn’t rate 
at all compared to you. . . . . .I have the  same feeling you 
have- if we don’t get married now, we’ll be sorry.”  I was 

elated with her letter.  I returned to Minnesota and man-
aged to get an office job.  Evy finally got her engagement 

ring and we were married on 
November 23, 1946. 

Housing was very scarce 
after the war.  We rented a 
room for several months in 
the home of Evy’s brother 
and sister-in-law.  In March, 
1947, we moved into our 
first apartment, one half of a 
Quonset hut in a housing 
complex for veterans at 41st 
and Bloomington in      
Minneapolis; it was our 

home for five years.  

I had never considered being a 
teacher but I was unhappy with my 
routine office job and future 
prospects with Brown and Bigelow 
in St. Paul.  So I enrolled in the Col-
lege of Education at the University 
of Minnesota, graduating in spring, 
1948.  In September, I began my 
teaching career as a junior high 
mathematics teacher in Robbinsdale.  
Evy’s boss, HHH, was elected to the 
US Senate that year.  He wanted her to accompany his 
staff to Washington and assured us he would help me get a 

teaching job there.  But we 
declined and she resigned.    

 Our first daughter, Teresa 
Evelyn, was born in Jan-
uary 1950.  Our second, 
Susan Kay, was born July 
1952.  Our son, Mark 
Steven, was born in     
February, 1953. 
After 2 years with the 
Robbinsdale Schools, I 
moved to the Laboratory 

School at the University of Minnesota for 2 years.  In Sep-
tember 195I, I began teaching in Minneapolis, first at 
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    2021 Program Schedule 

   April 20, 2021 1:00 PM                    
“Fathers, Sons and Holy Ghosts of Base-
ball”   Presented by Tom Murray                 

May 18, 2021 1:00 PM          
“Connecting Communities through 
the River”  presented by Tom Evers,      
Executive Director of MPLS Parks 

       Foundation

June 9, 2021 Field Trip               
Cruise on Lake Minnetonka 
(conditions permitting)

All meetings - EXCEPT the Lake Minnetonka 
Boat Cruise - will be conducted via Zoom until 

further notice.

Zooming Directions 

First, go to Zoom.us to Download and install a 
copy of the Zoom software on your computing de-
vice ( cell phone, iPad, tablet or a computer.) Your 
device must have a camera built in or attached. 

If you are using Zoom for the first time: 
- Send Denny an email at dlander222@gmail.com, 

requesting to join the meeting. 
- On the day before the meeting, you will receive 

an email invitation to the meeting from Denny 
Lander 

-  start Zoom 
-  click on the line that starts with https://......                     
 It will be underlined and blue. 

Below is a sample, not the actual invitation. 

Denny Lander is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom  
meeting. 
Topic: Denny Lander's Personal Meeting Room 

Join Meeting 
https://us04web..us/j/6520476121?pwd=RU-
V4ZUd3Tm0xZnB0ZUZlVU5MUVlKZz09 

Meeting ID: 652 047 6121 
Passcode: 3D9ryQ 

Highlight and copy the passcode, in case you are 
asked to provide it. 

When the meeting screen appears, if your name 
appears in a black square, you need to turn on your 
camera.  Look for a red picture of a camera with a 
line drawn through it. Click on it to turn it green and  
your face will appear on the screen. 

							“Oh,	Lester!	Not	my	macramé!”	

Pandemic Woes…

mailto:dlander222@gmail.com
https://us04web./
mailto:dlander222@gmail.com
https://us04web./
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Coal Mine Camp cont.
High School, and finally at Susan B. Anthony Junior High 
School for my last year as a teacher in 1962.

Why did I leave teaching?  The simple answer is  “Sput-
nik.”  When Russia launched Sputnik in October, 1957, 
educators in the US became concerned that American stu-
dents were falling behind Russian students in mathematics 
and science.  In 1961, a 4 million dollar grant from the 
National Science Foundation to rewrite the science and 
mathematics curriculums led to the formation of the 
School Mathematics Study Group (SMSG).  I was one 
of 13 junior high mathematics teachers from the US re-
cruited to write “new math” textbooks for grades 7 and 8.  
We spent the summers of 1959, 1960 and 1961 at the U of 
Michigan, Stanford, and Yale with mathematics educators 
and mathematicians writing the pupils’ and teachers’ edi-
tions.  Other teams prepared books for elementary and 
high school students.  When published, the SMSG text-
books were made available to selected schools for experi-
mental use and for publishing companies to use when pre-
paring new editions of their textbooks.   I used the SMSG 
Algebra I textbook for a grade 9 class during my last year 
of teaching at Susan B. Anthony. (I recently made contact 
with one of the students in that class who still resides in 
Minnesota.)  
 
My experience with SMSG led to my being recruited to 
work as an editor in the Scott, Foresman Mathematics De-
partment in Chicago.  At the time, I thoroughly enjoyed 
teaching.  Evy, I and our three children were very happy 
with life in Minnesota.   We had relatives and many friends 
in the area, so this was a very difficult choice for us, but 
the future salary and benefits were a big consideration.   
For my first year of teaching I received $2400.  At that 
time, there was a dual salary schedule.  Single women 
were paid less than men and married women were not 
hired as teachers.  Teachers were paid only during the 
school year, so each summer I either taught summer school 
classes or sought a part-time job.  I needed only to com-
plete my Master’s thesis to qualify for a principal’s posi-
tion.  I felt I had a good chance of being appointed because 
I had placed 7th in a group of 28 on the National Teacher 
Exams.  Becoming a principal would result in greater in-
come, but I was not sure I wanted to go that route.  As the 
post war economy began to pick up in the 1950s, salaries 
for engineers, construction people and other professionals 
became more competitive and inflation began to set in. 
In the 1960-61 school year, my salary was $10,000.  How-
ever, salaries in other professions had increased more 
rapidly than salaries for teachers.  Carpenters were being 

paid more than teachers.  Teachers who complained about 
being underpaid often were reminded, “Well, you only 
work for 9 months a year.”  In the mid 1950s, I wrote 
several letters that were published in the Minneapolis Star 
Journal, advocating for greater teachers’ salaries.  In one, 
in response to a critic who wrote that teachers worked 
only 8 months a year and during the school year had 
many days set aside for holidays and conferences,  I 
wrote, “. . . . while true that in Minneapolis a teacher re-
ceives $5500 after 11 years service, a teacher’s salary 
cannot be computed on an hourly basis.  Teachers do not 
punch a time clock, and their work day does not start or 
end with school time.” In my letter I went on to point out 
that in the 11 years it takes a teacher to reach the maxi-
mum on the salary schedule, a journeyman carpenter 
would have earned $14,300 more than a teacher in total 
earnings. 

Ultimately, the decision was made, and I began work at 
Scott, Foresman on June 25, 1962 as an Associate Editor.  
As a student in the coal mine camp school so long ago, I 
had never envisioned working for the publishing compa-
ny that had published some of my textbooks.  When I en-
listed in the regular Navy in 1942, my goal was to get a 
job with security potential.  When my fiancée persuaded 
me to “give civilian life a try,” the security potential of a 
teaching job had strong appeal for me.  My choice to 
leave teaching and go to Scott, Foresman turned out to be 
a wise one. Eventually, I became Editorial Vice President, 
Mathematics, head of a department of 30 people.  I retired 
in June, 1979 after a 25 year career.  

After retirement, Evy and I were “Snowbirds,” spending 
winters in a small condo in Naples, Florida.  We joined 
Immanuel Lutheran Church there and became leaders of 
the Serving Others Ministry Committee.  Our proudest 
achievement was getting the congregation involved with 
Habitat for Humanity, leading successful campaigns to 
raise enough money to pay for 10 Habitat Houses.
  
 In that special letter in 1946 Evy wrote, “Everything will 
work out for us if we get married first and face things 
together.” That was a prophetic statement.  Everything 
did work out beautifully for us.  But our “fairy tale” 
courtship and marriage ended when Evy was diagnosed 
with Alzheimer’s Disease in 2009.  We moved into our 
Campbell House apartment on May 21, 2010.  I was able 
to provide the care she needed in our apartment for 3 ½ 
years.  After another 3½ years in a care center for demen-
tia patients, Evy’s death came at age 96 on June 25, 2017.  
We had been partners for 70 ½ years and blessed with 3 
children, 10 grandchildren and now 13 great grandchil-
dren.  Since her death, I moved to a condo in Luther       
                                                                     Cont. on p. 5        
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Village. It has been the ideal place for me.  I’ve en- 
joyed my volunteer work with the Wood Workers which 
has enabled me to meet many other residents. 
	 	 	 ###	

 
 

Coal Mine Camp cont.

Interested in political activity? 

Retired Teachers Council 59  (RTC 59)          
“Gathering, Learning and Action” 

 April 27, May 25                                         

10:00am - 12:00 Noon                                                               
We will meet via Zoom                        

Find your invitation/link in your 
email 

                                                                   

Nick	Lovdjieff,	95,	
passed	away	on					
September	1,	2020	
after	a	short	battle	
with	congestive	heart	
failure.	He	was	pre-
ceded	in	death	by	his	
parents,	siblings	
Crist,	Mary,	twin	sis-
ter	Catherine,	and	his	
wife,	Evelyn.	
He	is	survived	by	his	sister	Joann,	his	chil-
dren:	Teresa	(Douglas)	Gast,	Susan	(Jeremy)	
Levin,	and	Mark	(Bonnie)	Lovdjieff,	10	
grandchildren,	16	great-grandchildren,	and	
many	family	members	and	friends.		He	was	
interred	at	the	Abraham	Lincoln	National	
Cemetery	in	Elwood,	IL	alongside	his	wife.	

Nick	sent	us	several	pieces	of	his	woodworking	
projects	and	the	photographs	used	to		
illustrate	his	story	while	we	were	working	on	
it,	but	he	never	got	to	see	his	story	in	print.	

MRTI Teacher Grants at Work

Just as students were returning for in-person classes, 
the MRTI Grant committee was able to deliver 81   
water bottles for students at Folwell’s Performing Arts 
Magnet School.  Shown here is Amanda Lodermeier 
who applied for grant funding to provide 81 water   
bottles for several classes.                                                 

Due to COVID restrictions, the school has only one 
water fountain to serve the entire school, so MRTI 
donors are doing their part to keep students hydrated. 
Fortuitously, a sale at COSTCO allowed us to pur-
chase the bottles at $3.00 each instead of the Target 
price of $10.00 each.  Larry Risser picked up the bot-
tles and delivered them just before students arrived.                         

 

Overview 

The Limited Medical Assistance 
Fund (LMAF) was established in 
the 1930s through a bequest of a 
retired Minneapolis teacher. 

A trust was established to 
reimburse certain medical costs of 
retired Minneapolis teachers, and is 
administered by the Teachers 
Retirement Association. 

To qualify for reimbursement, a 
retiree must have been a 
Minneapolis Special School 
District #1 teacher. 

Reimbursements  

Eligible retirees may request 
reimbursement for: 

� Allowable medical expenses 

� Health insurance premiums 
(when funds permit) 

Limited Medical Assistance Fund (LMAF) 
(administered by the Teachers Retirement Association) 

Medical Expenses 

Allowable medical expenses, if these 
expenses are not covered by Medicare 
or any other form of insurance, 
include: 

� inpatient or outpatient procedures 
performed at hospitals, clinics or 
surgery centers; and 

� licensed nursing care or prosthetic 
devices. 

Expenses that are not eligible 
include:  dental care, nursing home 
care, medication, therapy, glasses,  
out-patient services, non-medical 
items. 

Reimbursements are reviewed and 
disbursements made twice a year. 

Health Insurance  
Premium Expenses  
(when funds permit) 
To be eligible for health insurance 
premium reimbursement, a retiree 
must meet all of the following 
criteria: 

� be age 65 or older; 

� have retired after May 1, 1974, 
but before July 1, 1999; and 

� not be eligible for free Medicare 
Part A coverage. 

Reimbursements are reviewed and 
disbursements made twice a year. 

How To Apply 

� Call TRA to request information.  
If expenses are determined to be 
eligible, an application will be 
mailed to you. 

� Complete and return the 
application to TRA, along with 
expense receipts.   

Contact Us 

Teachers Retirement Association 
60 Empire Drive, Suite 400 
St. Paul, MN  55103-4000 

651.296.2409 or 800.657.3669 
651.297.5999 (FAX) 

Funds are available for medical reimbursement.             
Give TRA a call to request an application. 

   651-296-240     
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*** Cut this out and staple into your Yearbook***     

 Yearbook Update 
These membership listings were received after the yearbook had gone to press:  

Jan Antholz    
115 E Burnsville Pkwy #206     
Burnsville, MN 55337   
952-451-7689
bjanthholz@msn.com                     

Mary K. Busch
3030 45th Av S
Minneapolis, MN 55406
612-721-4510
busch019@umn.edu

Donna L. Crewe
816 Via Alhambra unit N
Laguna Woods, CA 92637
818-220-2032
dljcrewe@Gmail.com

Judith  DelMain
90275 Birch Hill Rd.
Cornucopia, WI 54827
715-742-3432
blodgerboy@gmail.com

Michael  Edmunds
6600 Pleasant Ave #215
Richfield, MN 55423  
																																																																						
Rita L. Fox
5985 Rowland Rd #306
Minneapolis, MN 55343
952-935-4004

Constance K. Ghanchi
5812 Lee Valley Road
Edina, MN 55439
952-942-7832
connieghanchi@gmail.com

Betty A. Graham
3851 Minnesota Lane
Plymouth, MN 55446
612-810-6714
betty.graham8@gamil.com

Pamela A. Holland-Mills
6617 McCauley TR
Edina, MN 55439
952-649-0726
pamahm@gmail.com

Joan L. Jemison
501 Theodore Wirth Pkwy #405
Golden Valley,  MN 55422
612-616-7201
luciusjoan@MSN.com

Renae J. Kirby
12087 Pelican Hts Rd
Ashby,  MN 56309
612-327-3901
renae.kirby@live.com

Tarri  Levine
2601 Kenzie Ter #202
St. Anthony,  MN 55418
651-983-3833
tarri.levine@gmail.com

Jean  Mendenhall
3022 47th Ave
Minneapolis, MN 55406
612-834-0792
jeanm@q.com

Kathryne M. Kuhns
1696 H Pleasant St.
Lauderdale,  MN 55113
651-647-4927
kkuhns1696@centurylink.net

Gerald W. (Ed) McGowan
600 Greenhaven Dr. #110
Burnsville,  MN 55306
651-707-3117
elsieburnsville@gmail.com

Cora A. Lueben
2924 Asbury St
Roseville, MN 55113
651-631-8153
clueben@comcast.net

Donovan L. Schwichtenberg
6621 Biscayne Blvd,
Edina, MN 55436
952-938-0227
dlschwich@comcast.net

Barbara J. Shin
3011 47th Ave. S
Minneapolis, MN 55406
612-280-3977
bshin7@gmail.com

Robert G. Putnam
1233 Vieau Lane
Delano,  MN 55328
612-210-4729

Lynn L. Nordgren
2808 N 4th St
Minneapolis, MN 55411
612-991-9945
nordgrenlynn@gmail.com

Barbara L. Owens
4917 Portland Ave. S
Minneapolis, MN 55417
612-822-4627
blowens34@comcast.net

Nancy A. Miller
5005 Goldenrod Lane
Plymouth, MN 55442
612-201-5240
nancy.miller.mn@gmail.com

Michael W. Wilson
554 Estes Road
Taos, NM 87571
612-743-6546
michaelwilsonmpls@gmail.com

     Spring Report on MN Legislature                                             
 President Biden and the Democrats in Congress 
passed the Stimulus Relief Act, providing many 
needed benefits to states, cities, counties and 
schools.  In his revised budget, Gov. Walz is in-
creasing basic per pupil state aid by 1.5% in year 
one and 2.5% in year two of the biennium state 
budget. There is money for all E-12 students to at-
tend summer school this year to make up for lost 
class time.  A big question remains for special edu-
cation funding. Supt. Ed Graff reported that Min-
neapolis spent over $100 million on special educa-
tion services last year and was reimbursed only $50 
million, which put $50 million on the property tax-
es of Minneapolis residents and businesses.                                          

    The Stimulus bill also provides $86 billion to 
shore up faltering trade union and Teamsters pen-
sion systems.  Many conservative actions have re-
duced union membership and hence reduced con-
tributions.  This action was highlighted during the 
RTC-59 Zoom meeting on March 23rd. 

    State help for businesses damaged or destroyed 
by last summer’s protests and riots is urgently 
needed. We urge MRTI members to call their sena-
tors and representatives to take action on this is-
sue.  This is a case of the urban/ rural divide that 
exists in our state legislature. 

    Another issue is our pension system in Min-
nesota.  The legislature asked TRA to study the 
Cost of Living Adjustments (COLAs) in other 
states.  The study found that the cut in our TRA 
COLAs, enacted to secure our pension system, has 
left a pension deficiency for many retired teachers.  
The Committee of Thirteen has again joined the 
Public Employees Pension Coalition (PEPC) to 
jointly lobby for a better approach to COLAs for all 
Public Employees in Minnesota.  We are hopeful 
that the combined approach will bring clarity to the 
state -mandated cuts for Minnesota pensioners’ 
COLAs.- Ed  Andersen, MRTI Legislative Chair  

mailto:bjanthholz@msn.com
mailto:busch019@umn.edu
mailto:dljcrewe@Gmail.com
mailto:blodgerboy@gmail.com
mailto:connieghanchi@gmail.com
mailto:bjanthholz@msn.com
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mailto:dljcrewe@Gmail.com
mailto:blodgerboy@gmail.com
mailto:connieghanchi@gmail.com
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Past President - Gayle Marko         
                   952-920-1395           
Newsletter - Chris Poppe        
612-588-8722                     
chpop001@gmail.com 

Program Chair - Elmer Koch                            
952-888-7321                  
EandJKoch@comcast.net                           

Advisor to the Board -                 
Elmer Koch    952-888-7321              
EandJKoch@comcast.net         

Directors at Large:                                   

Patience Gall - 763-420-4063            
bpgall@comcast.net                                                                                                                                                         

Becky Grover - 612-920-6357               
rlgrover14@gmail.com   

Janet Kujat - 612-269-5784          
heartladyk@yahoo.com  

   Diane Penn - 651-699-5831                                                                                      
penndiane@hotmail.com                          

   Deb Smith - 612-721-1109                                                                                                 
debcottonsmith@gmail.com                        

   Mitchell Trockman - 763-545-7500                          
mitch.trockman@comcast.net                 

Did You Know...       
MRTI contributes to 
many programs that 
support Minneapolis 
children? Your dues 

support annual         con-
tributions to:                                                                  

-The Assistance League                          
- Mary’s Place 

- Boys and Girls Clubs of                 
Minneapolis                                      

- Jeremiah Program 
- Harriet Tubman Center       

- Big Brothers/Big Sisters of 
Twin Cities 

- People Serving People 
- Minneapolis Recreation            

Development 

MRTI Scholarship Recipients 
Thanks to the generosity of MRTI members, the Scholarship 
Committee was able to award six $2000.00 scholarships for 
2021.  Congratulations to:  

Jeffrey Cole currently is a teacher on special assignment at Lucy Craft Laney 
Elementary School where he has been for 8 years.  Previously an elementary 
teacher at Hiawatha Leadership Academy in Mpls.and in the Boston Public 
Schools, he has been working on his administrative licensure credentials at the 
University of Minnesota since Fall of 2020. 

Caitlin Cowan is currently an ESL teacher at Emerson Spanish Immersion 
Learning Center where she has been since Fall of 2016. Previously, she was an 
ESL teacher at Northrop Elementary for a year.  Pursuing coursework to ob-
tain an ABS (Academic and Behavioral Strategist) license from Winona State 
University, she started this past January and intends to finish the program in 
May 2023. 

Kristin Green has been employed by the Mpls Schools since 1999 as a sub-
stitute teacher, a homebound tutor, an adult education teacher, and, currently, 
as a special education resource teacher at FAIR since last August.  She has a 
social studies 7-12 license and started working toward an Academic Behav-
ioral Specialist Special Education license this past January. 

Jody Lazo is currently the Arts Integration Magnet Coordinator, Instructional 
Specialist, and Literacy Specialist at Bethune Community School. She has 
been Reading Collaboration teacher there as well. At Bethune since Fall 2013, 
she  is close to receiving an Administrative Licensure for Principal at the Uni-
versity of Minnesota. 

Beth Rapatz currently at Edison High School in CTE (Career and Technical 
Education), she has been teaching there since Fall 2016.  She had to rebuild an 
outdated curriculum and now has to keep up with current and developing 
technologies.  She is pursuing the CTE Licensure program at St. Cloud State 
University with a goal of finishing by the end of summer 2021. 

Angelica Torralba-Olague has been an English Language Learner and 
AVID teacher at South High School since 2015.  She is pursuing a Master of 
Arts degree in Education at the University of St. Thomas and hopes to  com-
plete it soon.  With the MA degree, she can participate in the district’s expan-
sion of the Grow Your Own Programs. 

MRTI’s 100th birthday is coming! 

Get ready to celebrate! 

Our first Yearbook was 3x5 inches 
and listed 44 members - all of 

whom were women!

http://gmail.com
mailto:EandJKoch@comcast.net
mailto:EandJKoch@comcast.net
mailto:mitch.trockman@comcast.net
http://gmail.com
mailto:EandJKoch@comcast.net
mailto:EandJKoch@comcast.net
mailto:mitch.trockman@comcast.net
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Minneapolis Retired Teachers, Inc.  
P.O. Box 24034                                      
Minneapolis, MN 55424-0034

MRTI Newsletter April 2021            
Chris Poppe, editor

Articles, opinion essays and 
comments are welcome and 
should be directed to: 

Chris Poppe             

3851 Queen Ave. N  
Minneapolis, MN 55412 
chpop001@gmail.com

Our meeting location                       
Eagles Club #34 American Legion                
(On the corner of E. 25th St. & 25th Ave. S)  
2507 E. 25th Street                                    
Minneapolis, MN 55406

Plenty of Free parking

mailto:chpop001@gmail.com
mailto:chpop001@gmail.com
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